
MINUTES
South Carolina Commission for the Blind

1430 Confederate Avenue

Columbia, South Carolina, 29212

June 20th, 2017

Convene: 1:30
pm




                   Adjourn: 2:20 pm

Chairperson Sonksen called the meeting to order and a moment of silence followed.

Chairperson Sonksen stated Mr. Smith’s father passed away.  She expressed her sympathy letting him know thoughts and prayers are with him and his family.  

Mr. Smith stated his father is at peace.

Present: Dr. Judy Johnson, Peter Smith and Mary Sonksen: via phone – Rosemary Roberson

Public Comment: None

Approval of May Minutes: Mr. Smith made a motion to approve the minutes.  Ms. Roberson seconded the motion.
The motion passed.  

Approval of Financial Report: Mr. Sims reported we have spent 88.93% of our fiscal year budget.  The first two weeks of July accounting will run and clear all reports.  

Dr. Johnson said she is concerned about PETS.  She is hopeful some of the money will be reclassified.  Mr. Sims stated that will be done.    
Mr. Sims stated agency wide we are under budget.  At the end of the year we have journal entries, “JE’s” this allows accounting to debit one area and credit another area that has exceeded the 100% mark on the line of spending.  For instance in Basic 110 we can interchange those funds within Basic 110 guidelines.   

Ms. Roberson made a motion to accept the financial report.  Dr. Johnson seconded the motion.

The motion passed.  

Report from Commissioner: 
Mr. Kirby presented a certificate and a pin to the following:

Martha McGuffee for thirty years of service,
Clarice Davis for thirty years of service, and
Anita Anderson for twenty years of service.

Ed Bible, T&E Director, is retiring June 30th, 2017.  There will be a reception to honor him on Tuesday, June 27th from 2:00 until 3:00 at the SCCB Training Center.

Mr. Kyle Walker reported on the Science, Technology, Engineering and Math (STEM) Career Exploration week for the teens during the week of June 19th through June 23rd, 2017.
The purpose of the STEM program is to use 3D printer technology to help blind and visually impaired students age fifteen to eighteen explore careers using tactile models and sonification techniques.

The gust scientists are: Dr. Thomas Madura – San Jose State University; Kenneth Silberman – NASA Goddard Space Flight Center; Dr. David Hurd - Edinboro University of Pennsylvania; Dr. Carol Christian – Space Telescope Science Institute; and Dr. Wanda Diaz-Merced International Astronomical Union.
There are seven students participating.  Students explored 3D printed tactile models of constellations of the Zodiac.  They learned about magnitudes of star brightness and the distance of each star in the constellations from earth.  Students explored light and energy, tactile gravity, lunar craters, and Mars.  They went on an employer field trip to Zverse that specializes in 3D printing.

Using NASA’s Getting a Feel for Eclipses Braille Book the students explored the upcoming total eclipse of 2017.  

With the help of sound and by shrinking our Solar System to a smaller scale, students learned about the vast size of the Solar System and the distance from planet to planet.  

Mr. Walker passed around samples from the 3D printer for the Board Members to examine.  

Chris Breece, IT Director, played the news story by WLTX about the program with the 3D printers.  
Wanda Miller said we had four graduates this year from the Certified Public Manager (CPM) program.  The graduates received a stipend of $1,250.00 when the course was completed.

Anita Anderson’s, grant accountant, project was about Finance Grant Closeouts.  Currently we do not have a grant closeout.  Ms. Anderson focused on the Basic 110 for her project.  We have two years to spend federal funds plus the three month carry-over.  All the information is entered into SCIES.  All the dates should match on the grant awards.  This is difficult at this time with the way our system is set-up.  RSA is ok with the process as long as the dollar numbers match.  A balance solution for Grant Closeouts would be: at the end of the current fiscal year to run a procurement open encumbrance report and change any encumbrances that we know will not be liquidated during the time period.  Also, notify accounts payable earlier to switch to a new grant year and run the report under HR showing funding for positions that need to be changed.  

David Bundy, Training and Employment, stated his project was to determine what the technical services program has accomplished and how we can improve.  Satisfaction surveys were sent out to about two hundred people who were served in the prior fiscal year to determine what people thought of our services.  There was not enough data to get a good base line.  We received approximately five percent of the surveys.  The surveys were sent by mail and was on Survey Monkey.  

Felisa Massey, Region III Director, stated her topic was the impact of balancing the duties of a Vocational Rehabilitation Counselor and their assistants.  Counselors are now spending more time primarily performing duties as a case manager rather than providing counsel and job service to our consumers.  A survey about work load management while employed as a SCCB VR Counselor was sent to twelve counselors’ state-wide.  The project is to provide justification for the need to separate or evenly distribute the job duties between the two entities and implement a new job classification for the VR assistants.  The separation of these duties will provide balance in order to reduce or prevent employee turnover and maximize program efficiency and effectiveness and most importantly increase the number of successful closures for our agency. Ten out of the twelve surveys were returned.  
Charlie Rabon’s, BEP Technician, project focused on unifying all vendor equipment state-wide.  Mr. Rabon stated at this time we have purchased vending machines from twelve different companies and there are thirty different types of vending machines.  The goal is to have the program unified with the same type of vending machines in each stand.  Some of the machines are very old and parts are no longer available.  The same type of vending machines in each location would be helpful to our vendors, counselors and training personnel.   

The plan is to obtain a procurement contract that would allow us to purchase quality equipment for a contract period of five years.  This would allow us to have the same equipment in all the vending locations.  There is a contract up for renewal July 1st for a period of five years.         
Ms. Miller said we have had about ten to twelve CPM graduates.    

Committee Report: None

Old Business: None.
New Business: None

Public Comment: None

Board Meetings: July 18, August 15, September 19, October 17, November 21 and December 19

Adjourn: Ms. Roberson made a motion to adjourn.  Mr. Smith seconded the motion.

The motion passed.

There being no further business the meeting adjourned.
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